Follow up to the European Parliament non-legislative resolution on opening accession negotiations with North Macedonia and Albania
1. Resolution tabled pursuant to Rule 132(2) and (4) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure
2. Reference numbers: 2019/2883 (RSP) / B9-0156/2019 / P9_TA-PROV(2019)0050
3. Date of adoption of the resolution: 24 October 2019
4. Competent Parliamentary Committee: N/A
5. Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
The resolution refers to the outcome of the European Council conclusions of 17 and 18 October 2019, in which it decided to revert to the issue of enlargement before the EU-Western Balkans summit in Zagreb in May 2020. The European Parliament expresses its “deep disappointment at the EU’s failure” to agree on opening accession talks with North Macedonia and Albania and “calls on the Member States to show responsibility towards Albania and North Macedonia and to take a unanimous positive decision on the opening of negotiations at their next meeting, while bearing in mind the consequences of non-action”. The European Parliament considers that “the incoming Commission should immediately take stock of the enlargement policy, taking into account the effects of the Council’s recent decision, while emphasising the advantages of enlargement both for candidate countries and for Member States; believes, furthermore, that the Commission should re-evaluate and amend its February 2018 Strategy for the Western Balkans accordingly”.
6. Response to requests and overview of the action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission: 
Response to paragraph 13:
The Commission agrees that a clear and credible EU accession perspective for all countries in the Western Balkans is crucial and in the self-interest of the European Union. The accession process offers a unique opportunity to promote and share EU core values and interests. The Commission stands by its recommendations to open accession negotiations with Albania and North Macedonia. In the context of recent discussions, the Commission takes good note of the contributions of the Member States on how the accession process can be further strengthened.
The Commission will in early 2020 present its proposal on how to drive the accession process forward, by making it more credible, predictable, more effective and dynamic.
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